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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 24, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR ANITA BEVACQUA
PRESIDENTIAL MESSAGES

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERTW
ASSOCIATE COUN TO THE PRESIDENT
SUBJECT: Message for Kentucky Public Schools

You have asked for our views on a response to Sam Peavey,
who has requested that the President support a resolution to
be submitted to the Kentucky legislature. The resolution
would require the placement in Kentucky public schools of
plaques containing the National Motto ("In God We Trust")
and the Preamble to the Kentucky Constitution ("We, the
people of the Commonwealth of Kentucky, are grateful to
Almighty God for the civil, religious, and political liber-
ties we enjoy").

It would be inappropriate for the President to interfere in
the consideration of this resolution by the Kentucky legis-
lature by sending a message of support. Further, the
resolution raises First Amendment establishment clause
concerns, cf. Stone v. Graham, 449 U.S. 39 (1980), and the
President should not gratuitously opine on the constitution-
ality of this specific resolution. I have sent the attached
letter to Mr. Peavey, explaining our inability to provide
the message he requested.

Attachment
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 24, 1985

Dear Dr. Peavey:

Thank you for your letter of March 1 to the President, which
was just recently referred to this office for consideration.
In that letter you requested that the President issue a
statement supporting a resolution to be submitted to the
Kentucky legislature, requiring the placement of plagques in
Kentucky public schools bearing the National Motto and the
Preamble to the Kentucky Constitution.

I must advise you that it would be inappropriate for the
President to issue such a statement concerning a specific
resolution to be submitted before a state legislature.
Respect for our Federalism counsels against such involvement
by the President with respect to a particular matter of this
sort.

Thank you for your expressions of support for the President.
I trust you will understand the reasons for our position.

Sincerely,

W

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Dr. Sam B. Peavey
2307 Tyler Lane
Louisville, KY 40205







THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

May 17, 1985

TO: JOHN ROBERTS, Counsel's Office
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FROM: Anita Bevacqua, Presidential
Messages x2941

RE: Message for Kentucky Public Schools

Could you please review this incoming
reguest and advise if this is something

we can do. There is no record in Files

on the University or anything to the
Kentucky public school system. The
President's position concerning this

issue is clear and this group is certainly
aware of it, but we would like to be

sure that a message to them is approved

by your office.

Thank you for your help.







Department of Seconaa

of Loutsville
Kentucky 40292

-6591
DUPLICATE OF MY

UNIVERSITY of IOUISVILLE

President Ronald Reagan
The Whiite House
Washington, D.C.

Dear President Reagan:

May I request your response and counsel on a matter which I know
is of serious interest to you? The decline in public faith in public
schools deeply concerns most Kentuckians. Some heartening efforts to
restore that faith are underway. The enclosed material deals with a

most promising undertaking toward that end.

As a professor in the School of Education of the University of
Louisville I worked closely with public schools and public school
personnel for many years. However, in recent years, prior to retire-
ment, I served my University as its liaison with the growing number
of private and church related schools in Kentucky. Working with those
many parents who had recently removed their children from public schools
offered important insights into the crisis in public education.

Many factors may influence parents' choices of schooling for their
children. However, one mounting concern is troubling parents today.
They see an alarming loss of commitment to basic moral and spiritual
values in public education. They view that loss of traditional values
as the root cause of a general decline in manners, morals, motivation
and morale in public schools. Certainly, any serious attempt to re-
store parents' faith in their schools and to improve education must
recognize and respond to that situation.

President Reagan observes that '"God has been expelled from school."
Sadly we have tolerated conditions that have given that impression to
many. If America's God has been expelled from America's schools, those
schools are no longer American. It is time for firm,official action to
reinstate God in good standing in every public school in Kentucky.

Concerned citizens are asking their legislature to mandate the
installation of a permanent plaque in a prominent place in every public
school with the inscription of our national motto, "In God We Trust',
together with the preamble to the Kentucky Constltutlon That plaque
and the flag over the school will remind children daily of what their
nation and their nation's schools stand for in these troubled times.

Details are enclosed. Please send your comments soon. This project
is sponsored by prlvate citizens, not the University with which I am

associated.
Respectfully ayours,

Sam B. Pea;Zi% E; D.
Professor Emeritus



WHEREAS,

THEREFORE,

A RESOLUTION TO RESTORE FAITH IN KENTUCKY'S SCHOOLS

God is clearly recognized throughout our history as the cornerstone of liberty
under law (From the Declaration of Independence: 'We hold these truths to be
self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed by their
Creator with certain inalienable rights,') and

the first Congress designed our national seal with the Eye of Divine Providence
as a recognition of the sustaining power of .the new republic, and

Congress further reaffirmed that founding faith in establishing as our national
motto, "'In God We Trust'', an official credo that has appeared on our currency
for well over a century, and

all U.S. presidents have recognized God as the source of our nation’s greatmess
and blessings (From Jefferson: 'God who gave us life gave us liberty. Can the
liberties of a nation be secure when we have removed a conviction that those
liberties are the gift of God?" And from Eisenhower: 'Without God, there would
be no American Way of Life."') and

the U.S. Supreme Court has stated, 'We are a religidus people whose institutions
presuppose a Supreme Being'' (Zorach 1952), and

Kentucky's Constitution, like that of other states, opens with thanks to God,
"We, the people of the Commonwealth of Kentucky, (are) grateful to Almighty God
for the civil, religious and political liberties we enjoy,' and

our schools must instill in each new generation an understanding of the historic
values upon which our nation was founded and a comprehension of the global signif-
icance of those commitments (From President Kemmedy: ".. the same revolutionary
beliefs for which our forebears fought are still at issue around the globe, the
belief that the rights of man come not from the generosity of the state but from
the hand of God.''), and

there is tragic, widespread confusion concerning the legal status of spiritual
values in education which'must be resolved (From President Reagan:'..the relentless
drive to eliminate God from our schools can and should be stopped.'" and

there are mounting concerns among school patrons as they witnmess what appears to
be an abandorment of basic moral and spiritual values in their schools today
(Note: Over 1000 new church related schools have been established every year
during the past decade by former patrons of public schools.) and

civil and educational authorities must act to restore faith in Kentucky's schocls
by assuring concerned citizens that our schools can and will present our founding
faith (In God We Trust) in a responsible and respectful marmer.

LET IT BE RESOLVED THAT EACH PUBLIC SCHOOL IN KENTUCKY SHALL BE REQUIRED TO POST
IN A PROMINENT PLACE IN THE SCHOOL A PERMANENT METAL PIAQUE 18''X18" INSCRIBED

IN GOD WE TRUST

WE, THE PEOPLE OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY,
ARE GRATEFUL TO AIMIGHTY GOD FOR THE CIVIL,
RELIGIOUS, AND POLITICAL LIBERTIES WE ENJOY.

- Kentucky Constitution

Funding and installation of the plaques shall be the responsibility of the individual school

commmity.

course of

Kentucky Superintendent of Public Instruction, Alice McDonald, advises,

. it is my opinion and the opinion of my legal staff that we see no difficulty with the

action you propose.'' The words of the plaque are simply historic statements of

civil reverence from secular history which neither advance nor inhibit religion as such.




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1985

Dear Ms. Stander:

Thank you for your recent letter to the President requesting
a Presidential message congratulating Goldbergs Furniture on
its 75th anniversary.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratula-
tory messages to commercial entities. As you might expect,
the White House receives numerous requests for such mes-
sages. Both because it would be impossible to honor some
requests without unintentionally offending those whose
requests were declined, and because of concerns about the
President sending congratulations to any particular company
in a given competitive business, it was decided that the
only fair method of dealing with such requests would be to
adopt a general rule that the President would not send
messages for commercial events.

Obviously, Goldbergs Furniture is celebrating an important
event, and I can understand your seeking a message for this
occasion. At the same time, though, I know you can under-
stand the reasons we must adhere to the policy described
above, in fairness to all who have requested such Presiden-
tial messages.

Sincerely,

) WIS

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Ms. Judith L. Stander
7651 West Seneca Turnpike
Manlius, NY 13104






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 8, 1985

Dear Mr. Knies:

Thank you for your recent letter to Joan DeCain requesting a
Presidential message congratulating Bernard's Department
Store on its 70th anniversary.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratulatory
messages to commercial entities. As you might expect, the
White House receives numerous requests for such messages.
Both because it would be impossible to honor some requests
without unintentionally offending those whose requests were
declined, and because of concerns about the President
sending congratulations to any particular company in a given
competitive business, it was decided that the only fair
method of dealing with such requests would be to adopt a
general rule that the President would not send messages for
commercial events.

Obviously, Bernard's is celebrating an important event, and
I can understand your seeking a message for this occasion.
At the same time, though, I know you can understand the
reasons we must adhere to the policy described above, in
fairness to all who have requested such Presidential
messages.

Sincerely,

Ol S K

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel #o the President

Mr. Frank J. Knies
Vice President, Energy Bank
Post Office Box 650
Kingston, TN 37763









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR SUSAN K. MATHIS
ACTING DIRECTOR
OFFICE OF MEDIA RELATIONS

FROM: JOHN G. ROBER;‘%
ASSOCIATE COU ® THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Presidential Letter for WLIG-TV
in Long Island, New York

Your request to Claudia Korte for a Presidential
congratulatory letter to WLIG-TV has been referred to this
office for consideration. Consistent with established White
House policy, we must decline to approve such a letter.

Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratula-
tory messages to commercial entities. As you might expect,
the White House receives numerous requests for such mes-
sages. Both because it would be impossible to honor some
requests without unintentionally offending those whose
requests were declined, and because of concerns about the
President sending congratulations to any particular company
in a given competitive business, it was decided that the
only fair method of dealing with such requests would be to
adopt a general rule that the President would not send
messages for commercial events.

cc: Claudia Korte
Presidential Messages




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 24, 1985

TO: JOHN ROBERTS
Counsel's Office

RE: WLIG-TV, Long Island, NY

Would appreciate your review/comments on the
attached request from Media Relations for a
Presidential message to the above station that
just went on the air.

Yes
No_ L g;(?.; uaft
Thank you.

CLAUDIA KORTE
18-OEOB/Ext. 2941



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 7, 1985

MEMORANDUM TO CLAUDIA KORTE
FROM SUSAN K. MATHIS

Acting Director
Office of Media /Relations

SUBJECT Presidential Letter for WLIG-TV.in Long Island

Attached is a copy of a request for a presidential message from
the new television station on Long Island. As mentioned, !

it went on the air last week. It is Long Island's only full-powered
station that they can truly call their own and it is dedicated

soley to serving the needs of that community.

Also, as mentioned in the letter, Long Island's two counties
solidly supported the President and continue to support

his policies. They really wanted an on-air message from

the President himself. However, realizing the time constraints
of such a broadcast, I recommend that a congratulatory letter
be sent. It will most definitely be read over the air and

can do nothing but good for the Administration. :

Thanks for all your help and please call Ann Brackbill on
my staff should you have any further questions. Thank you.













: THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1985

Dear Mr. O'Neil:

Thank you for your recent letter to the President requesting
a Presidential message congratulating Corroon & Black of
Illinois on its 100th anniversary.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratula-
tory messages to commercial entities. As you might expect,
the White House receives numerous requests for such mes-
sages. Both because it would be impossible to honor some
requests without unintentionally offending those whose
requests were declined, and because of concerns about the
President sending congratulations to any particular company
in a given competitive business, it was decided that the
only fair method of dealing with such requests would be to
adopt a general rule that the President would not send
messages for commercial events.

Obviously, Corroon & Black is celebrating an important
event, and I can understand your seeking a message for this
occasion. At the same time, though, I know you can under-
stand the reasons we must adhere to the policy described
above, in fairness to all who have requested such Presiden-
tial messages.

Sincerely,

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Mr. Bruce P. O'Neil
Chairman

Corroon & Black of Illinois
135 South LaSalle Street
Chicago, IL 60603









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1985

Dear Ms. Stander:

Thank you for your recent letter to the President requesting
a Presidential message congratulating Goldbergs Furniture on
its 75th anniversary.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratula-
tory messages to commercial entities. As you might expect,
the White House receives numerous requests for such mes-
sages. Both because it would be impossible to honor some
requests without unintentionally offending those whose
requests were declined, and because of concerns about the
President sending congratulations to any particular company
in a given competitive business, it was decided that the
only fair method of dealing with such requests would be to
adopt a general rule that the President would not send
messages for commercial events.

Obviously, Goldbergs Furniture is celebrating an important
event, and I can understand your seeking a message for this
occasion. At the same time, though, I know you can under-
stand the reasons we must adhere to the policy described
above, in fairness to all who have requested such Presiden-
tial messages.

Sincerely,

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Ms. Judith L. Stander
7651 West Seneca Turnpike
Manlius, NY 13104
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TANDER AGENCY

: Division of KMS Marketing
DVERTISING, PROMOTIONS & PUBLIC RELATIONS

May 13, 1985

M 7651 West Seneca Turnpike; Manlius, N.Y. 13104

(315) 682-2840

President Reagan . S S
|
)

Dear President Reagan.

On behalf of my client, GOLDBERGS FURNITURE, I would 1ike to provide you
with the following information:

GOLDBERGS FURNITURE was started in 1910.

GOLDBERGS FURNITURE has maintained steady growth in Central
New York for over 75 years.

GOLDBERGS FURNITURE has 7 Full Service Furniture Stores.

They are all Tocated in Central New York in the communities

of Syracuse, North Syracuse, Dewitt, Camillus, Fulton, Oswego
¥ and Auburn.

Leonard Goldberg 1is President of GOLDBERGS FURNITURE.
Frank Goldberg is Vice-President of GOLDBERGS FURNITURE.

They are both sons of one of the original founders of the firm.
Their son and son-in-law are also working within the GOLDBERGS
FURNITURE organization and each has children who may also

join the firm in the future.

GOLDBERGS FURNITURE is know as the Leading Furniture and
Appliance Retailer in all of Central New York.

I request that a Letter of Congratulations...something worthy of framing
and-displaying...be dispatched to GOLDBERGS FURNITURE (or to this Agency on
behalf of my client). It would be ideal if such a letter were to arrive in

&y

(

time for.the-kick-off of Goldbergs 75th Anniversary Celebration on June 9, 1985.

Of course...you are invited to visit any of GOLDBERGS Full Service Stores and

register to win a Fantastic 7-Nite Cruise on "The Love Boat" plus a 3-Day stay

in San Diego and Round-Trip Air Fare from Syracuse! No purchase is necessary.
Your attention to this request is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Judith L. Stander
Owner
JLS/jz1




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1985

Dear Mr. O'Neil:

Thank you for your recent letter to the President requesting
a Presidential message congratulating Corroon & Black of
Illinois on its 100th anniversary.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratula-
tory messages to commercial entities. As you might expect,
the White House receives numerous requests for such mes-
sages. Both because it would be impossible to honor some
requests without unintentionally offending those whose
requests were declined, and because of concerns about the
President sending congratulations to any particular company
in a given competitive business, it was decided that the
only fair method of dealing with such requests would be to
adopt a general rule that the President would not send
messages for commercial events.

Obviously, Corroon & Black is celebrating an important
event, and I can understand your seeking a message for this
occasion. At the same time, though, I know you can under-
stand the reasons we must adhere to the policy described
above, in fairness to all who have requested such Presiden-
tial messages.

Sincerely,

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Mr. Bruce P. O'Neil
Chairman

Corroon & Black of Illinois
135 South LaSalle Street
Chicago, IL 60603







CORRQON & BLACK of Illinois, Inc.

-2-

However, I would like to have it directed to me in order to

have it framed for & Presentation to the Chairman.

Your recognition of our 100 years of service to the Chicago
insurance community would certainly highlight our Centennial
Year.

Respectfully yours, /:5:5;74157 .
QS«::—/&J‘—‘-‘—'L adl

Sandra J. Lalich”
Vice President
Corroon & Black of Illinois, Inc.

SJL:rw




Greg'g Savings B?nrklcan e

600 B Street « San Diego. California 92183 « Telephone (619) 231-6000

GORDON C. LUCE
Chairman of the Board
and Chief Executive Officer

June 17, 19856

\ Q/ Kathlegn Osborne .
" Personal Secretary to the President
) THe White House Office
/’1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, O.C. 20500

Dear Kathy:

On July 11, 1885, Great American First Savings Bank
will officially celebrate its 100th Birthday with a
community luncheon in Balboa Park.

Mr. Luce would be so pleased if President Reagan
S— sent a letter acknowledging this milestone to be read
) at the luncheon. It would be incorporated into a
Great American historical display that will move
throughout our branch system during the remainder
of the Centennial year and then be part of a permanent

display in the corporate headquarters in San Diego.

Enclosed is a package of background information
on Great American, together with an up-to-date
fact sheet. | would appreciate it if the completed
document could be returned directly to me. without
fold, in the Federal Express envelope which is also
enclosed, no later than July 5.

if you have any questions. please don't hesitate to
call. Thank you so much for your assistance.

Best regards,
W

Christina Faires

Executive Assistant

to Gordon C. Luce

Enclosures



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 24, 1985

Dear Ms. Faires:

Thank you for your recent letter to the President requesting
a Presidential message congratulating Great American First
Savings Bank on its 100th birthday.

I am sorry to advise you that we must decline this request.
Throughout the Administration, the White House has sought to
adhere to a policy of not sending Presidential congratulatory
messages to commercial entities. As you might expect, the
White House receives numerous requests for such messages.
Both because it would be impossible to honor some requests
without unintentionally offending those whose requests were
declined, and because of concerns about the President
sending congratulations to any particular company in a given
competitive business, it was decided that the only fair
method of dealing with such regquests would be to adopt a
general rule that the President would not send messages for
commercial events.

Obviously, Great American First Savings Bank is celebrating
an important event, and I can understand your seeking a
message for this occasion. At the same time, though, I know
you can understand the reasons we must adhere to the policy
described above, in fairness to all who have requested such
Presidential messages.

Sincerely,

s oAl

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Ms. Christina Faires

Great American First Savings Bank
600 B Street

San Diego, CA 92183
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WASHINGTON /_2,7
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ORRIN G. HATCH . , COMMITTEES:
UTAH . (CHAIRMAR)
: : LABOR AND HUMAN

. RESOURCES
1356 RussElL SenaTe Ormcet Buioiie

TeLerwone: (202) 224-6251 » JUOICIARY
‘ Anited States Senate e
WASHINGTON, DC 20510 OFFICE OF TECHNOLOGY
~ ASSESSMENT

June 27, 1985

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20105

Dear Mr. President:

On behalf of the Osmond family, I request your per-
mission for delivery of the following statement at the
Osmonds' major family Independence Day program on the eve-
ning of July 3, 1985, at Brigham Young University's football
stadium in Provo, Utah:

Good evening to each of you, my fellow
Americans located in the BYU Cougar Stadium,
home of our national champions. How very
pleased I am this evening to join you, though
it be over the miles that separate us, on the
eve of one of our most celebrated and
cherished holidays--the Fourth of July--the
very birthdate of America.

Tonight, from coast to coast, Americans
sharing your enthusiasm and pride for their
country and its priceless heritage and
freedoms, are united as one--with families
and friends--to pledge allegiance to the
grandest land of all, our own United States
born through divine inspiration from God
through our founding fathers--men who
listened to those unseen whisperings of the
spirit~-our nation has grown to become a

- symbol of freedom for all in a world so
afflicted with the tyrants' wrath and sword.

Nancy and I share our warmest regards
- and best wishes to you as you celebrate our
freedoms through the American Freedom
Festival at Provo. How I wish we could join
you personally, as we understand the Osmonds
throw a magnificent party.

God bless each and every one of you and
good night.

You have my assurance that your statement will be
delivered only as a part of the formal program and will not be




used in any manner in connection with any commercial ac-
tivities or enterprises.

Your assistance and cooperation with this worthy
patriotic celebration is most appreciated.

Sincerely,

OrriL Gj Ha%cé Eét’

United States Senator
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THE WHITE HOUSE

T WASHINGTON

May 30, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR FREDERICK J. RYAN, JR.
| DEPUTY ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT
DIRECTOR, PRESIDENTIAL SCHEDULING

FROM: " FRED F. FIELDING OFig. signed by FFF
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: 'Request for the President to Provide
a 30-Second Introduction for Osmond
Family 25th Anniversary Special

-Senator Jake Garn has requested that the President provide a

thirty-second videotape spot to be used to introduce a
two-hour Osmond Family 25th anniversary television special.
The television special is of course a commercial, for-profit -
activity. Established White House policy generally pre-
cludes participation by the President in such activities,
and 1 see no reason to depart from that policy in this
instance. A Presidential message introducing the special
would certainly be resented by the competing networks, and
justifiably so. ‘

[

cc: M.B. Oglesby




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 15, 1985

Dear Ms. Johnston:

Thank you for your recent inquiry concerning our policies
with respect to participation by the President in fundrais-
ing by private charitable organizations. The President has
repeatedly sought to encourage private sector support for
charitable activities. The Office of Private Sector Initia-
tives here at the White House was established to promote
such support, identify laudable examples of voluntarism, and
disseminate information to assist such activities.

While the President has done much to encourage private

sector support for charitable organizations in general, the
Administration has generally adhered to a policy of not

supporting particular fundraising activities. As I am

certain you can imagine, the President receives countless e
requests to lend his name to particular fundraising projects’
for worthy charities. We cannot possibly gTrant all such
requests, nor is there any fair way to distinguish between
those few that could be granted and the vast majority that
must be turned down. Accordingly, it was decided that
fairness to all compelled us to adopt a policy of generally
declining all such requests, rather than arbitrarily select-
ing a few for Presidential endorsement.

In addition to the foregoing fairness concern, any endorsement
by the President of a particular fundraising project would
require the White House to monitor to some degree the
activities of the organization benefitting from the endorse-
ment, to ensure that there was no misuse of the President's
name, and that the funds raised were in fact devoted to the
intended purpose. The White House is generally unable to
perform such monitoring on any broad basis.

The requests we receive for endorsement of fundraising
activities appear in many guises, including requests for
Presidential statements that will be reproduced in solicitation
letters, requests for permission to use the President's name
as a "patron" or "honorary chairman" of a campaign, and
requests for White House memorabilia to be auctioned off,
with the proceeds benefitting the charity. When we decline
these requests we note that we are doing so pursuant to our
general policy, and indicate the reasons for that policy.

We indicate that we adhere to the policy regardless of the
laudable nature of the charity involved, and that our
inability to endorse the fundraising activity should not be




viewed in any way as an adverse reflection on the charity.
We have found that most individuals appreciate the need for
our policy.

There are limited exceptions to-the policy of not endorsing
particular fundraising efforts or specific charitable
organizations. The President serves as honorary chairman of
some organizations by virtue of his office, such as the
American Red Cross and the Boy Scouts of America. He has,
as is customary, supported certain traditional Washington
charitable activities such as the Ambassadors Ball and the
National Symphony Ball. On rare occasions, the President or
First Lady will lend their names to fundraising projects or
charitable organizations of particular personal concern,
either because of their association with the charity prior
to the President's assuming office or because of personal
involvement in the particular area. The First Lady's
efforts in the area of drug abuse prevention are the most
prominent example of the latter category.

I hope this information is helpful as you address the
similar issues surrounding participation by the Prime
Minister in charitable activities. If I may be of any
further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

John G. Roberts
Associate Counsel to the President

Ms. Margaret Johnston
Privy Council Office
Room 201

Langevin Block

Ottawa, Canada KlA 0A3




THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 10, 1985

TO: Jon Roberts
FROM: Pat Gleason

I just finished speaking to
Elise Brown and told her we would
not be able to arrange for an RR.
She was very disappointed and I
told her a note was forthcoming

from Office of Legal Counsel.

Thank you.

L
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UNITED STATES LEAGUE of SAVINGS INSTITUTIONS WASHINGTON OFFICE

1709 NEW YORK AVENUE, N.W. / WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006 / TEL. (202) 637-8900
RICHARD F. HOHLT
Senior Vice President

for Government Affairs

July 9, 1985

Patas,

Per our discussion, attached is a con-
gratulatory letter to be sent by the
President to Gordon Luce celebrating
the 100th Anniversary of Great American
Federal Savings.

Please call me as soon as this is complete
so I can turn around and send this:.federal
express Wednesday evening.

lise H. Brown
Rick Hohlt's office



Gordon C. Luce

Chairman of the Board
Great American First Bank
600 B St.

San Diego, CA 92183

Dear Gordon:

I am pleased to offer my congratulations on Great
American's 100th Anniversary.

The progress of Great American exemplifies the American
dream with growth from that initial deposit in 1885 to over
7 billion in assets today. I salute your remarkable development
through the years and congratulate you on your extraordinary
record of good business and good citizenship.

Nancy joins me in wishing you the best during this
centennial year and your second century.

Sincerely,





